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proper operation of stream channels re-
stored. 

(3) Betterments where clearly eco-
nomically justified to prevent future 
recurring damage. Economic justifica-
tion acceptable to the DFDE must 
weigh the cost of such betterments 
against the risk of eligible recurring 
damage and the cost of future repair. 

(4) Actual PE and CE costs on ap-
proved projects. 

(5) Emergency repairs. 

[43 FR 59485, Dec. 21, 1978, as amended at 47 
FR 10529, Mar. 11, 1982] 

§ 668.211 Notification, damage assess-
ment, and finding. 

(a) Notification. During or as soon as 
possible after a natural disaster or cat-
astrophic failure, each applicant will 
notify the DFDE of its tentative intent 
to apply for emergency relief and re-
quest that a Finding be made. 

(b) Acknowledgment. The DFDE will 
promptly acknowledge the notification 
and briefly describe subsequent damage 
assessment, Finding, and application 
procedures. 

(c) Field report. The applicant shall 
cooperate with the DFDE to promptly 
make a field survey of overall damage 
and in the preparation of a field report. 

(d) Finding. Using the field report and 
other information deemed appropriate, 
the DFDE will promptly issue a Find-
ing and if an Affirmative Finding is 
made, establish the date after which 
repair or reconstruction will be consid-
ered for emergency relief, and note the 
dates of the extraordinary natural oc-
currence or catastrophic event respon-
sible for the damage or destruction. 

(e) Detailed site inspections. (1) If an 
Affirmative Finding is made, the appli-
cant shall cooperate with the DFDE to 
make a detailed inspection of each 
damage site. 

(2) If it appears certain an Affirma-
tive Finding will be made, the DFDE 
may elect to make these site inspec-
tions at the time damage is initially 
assessed pursuant to paragraph (c) of 
this section. 

(f) The applicant shall make avail-
able to FHWA personnel conducting 
damage survey and estimate work 

maps depicting designated Federal 
roads in the affected area. 

[43 FR 59485, Dec. 21, 1978, as amended at 47 
FR 10529, Mar. 11, 1982] 

§ 668.213 Application procedures. 

(a) Based on the detailed site inspec-
tions and damage estimates prepared 
pursuant to paragraph (e) of § 668.211, 
the applicant will submit an applica-
tion in the form of a letter to the 
DFDE which shall include a list of 
projects for which emergency relief is 
requested. The application shall be sub-
mitted within 3 months after an Af-
firmative Finding. 

(b) The list of projects shall include 
emergency repairs, PE, and permanent 
work, and provide for each project a lo-
cation, length, project number, type of 
damage, description of work with a 
separate breakdown for betterments in-
cluding a justification for those in-
tended for emergency relief funding, 
proposed method of construction, esti-
mated cost, and any other information 
requested by the DFDE. 

(c) If the initial list of projects is in-
complete, a subsequent list(s) of 
projects shall be forwarded to the 
DFDE for approval consideration as 
soon as possible. 

[43 FR 59485, Dec. 21, 1978, as amended at 47 
FR 10529, Mar. 11, 1982] 

§ 668.215 Programming and project 
procedures. 

(a) The DFDE will advise the appli-
cant in writing which projects in the 
application, or in any subsequent sub-
mittals pursuant to paragraph (c) of 
§ 668.213 are approved including any ap-
proval conditions. Approved projects 
shall constitute the approved program 
of projects (program). 

(b) Plans, specifications, and esti-
mates (PS&E) shall be developed based 
on work identified in the approved pro-
gram. 

(c) The DFDE will approve PS&E’s, 
concur in the award of contracts or the 
rejection of bids, determine that con-
struction by the force account method 
is in the public interest, and accept 
completed work in accordance with 
interagency procedures established by 
the DFDE. 
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